Editorial

The time has come for me to leave the position of the editor — in — chief of CIT. I was privileged
to participate in the birth of the journal which appeared for the first time in 1993 as a result of the
forward looking action of a small, enthusiastic group of people. Our intention was to see on the
pages of the new journal, not only scientific papers, but also the papers covering educational, social,
legal and managerial aspects of computing and information technology. Our editorial policy has
encouraged case studies describing significant applications, as well as critical evaluation of theory.

Three volumes of the journal are already behind us. Despite all the difficulties we have had during
the past years, our goal was partially fulfilled. We succeeded in the completion of the volumes
with only a modest overdue and we hope that our readers have recognized our intention to foster
the exchange of ideas, experience and knowledge between regions of different technological and
cultural backgrounds.

I would like to take the opportunity to thank the editors Vlatko Ceri¢, Branko Jeren, Slobodan Rib-
ari¢ and Dean Rosenzweig, the Book Reviews editor Vlado Glavini¢ and director Slavko Krajacar
for making the job of the editor - in - chief enjoyable. I also thank Mrs. Branka Radi¢ for running
the Editorial Office very smoothly. The journal’s distinguished editorial board deserves my special
gratitude for helping us to keep the journal supplied with a stream of quality manuscripts. Finally, I
would like to welcome the new editor-in-chief Vlatko Ceri¢. T am sure he will provide the necessary
vision and leadership that will guide the journal for the years to come.
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